Progress report of Lower Nyando Block from 4th-8th December 2006

By Joash Mango and Isaac Leramo
The main work is to characterize the screening trials in Nyando lower block as well as to monitor the progress of work in the degraded areas.
We had to go round with the resource people who main work is to select and do measurement for the screening trials plot in lower block of Nyando. The resource people had selected the following plots;

Valentine Awiti: He had selected in total 29 plots of which 15 plots are ready for planting.

Lukas Owiti: He had selected in total 7 plots of which only 3 plots are ready for planting.
Esther Anyango: She had selected in total 12 plots of which only 9 plots are ready for planting.

Daudi Keter: He had selected 7 plots of which 3 are ready for planting. 

In total, the resource people have done 55 plots and a total of 30 plots are ready for planting.

For the screening trials, we have characterized 51 plots in total. The plots in which infiltrations have been done are19 in total, equaling38 infiltrations since two infiltrations are being done per plot. 
Degraded areas
We went to Kokoto on Wednesday to offer see the kind of work the group is doing as well as to meet the group members. The Kokoto pan user is mainly composed of women and few men. They were fencing the degraded area using the local available material to restrict the movement of animals in the rehabilitation place. Some of the agreement we had with them is to make the following available that we can collect in our next visit of 13th December 2006;
1. The by laws governing them plus their area of work

2. The structure of the group.
We as well promised to take to them some seedlings in the next visit, they promised to make holes ready for planting the seedlings.
On the same Wednesday we went to Kalacha to over see the progress of work but it was unfortunate that we only found the guard on duty. We were informed that they do usually work on Monday and Thursday of every week.

The progress of work in Kowalla is very good in that the seedling planted at the gulley head acting as a buffer zone is taken care off very well.

Recommendations

1. It is always good to visit the degraded areas for rehabilitation to access the work the groups are doing during their working days in order to verify that the food for work given is really genuine.
2. It is also good to take photo of the group members in different degraded areas while they are working to compare the initial gulley condition and later on the progress of the gulley.
